Wood of Wayne Homeowners Association

Board Meeting Minutes 9/19/2005

I. Call to order

Marianne Pope called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners Association Board Meeting at 7:50 P.M. on September 19, 2005 at Mario Conte’s house.
II. Roll Call

The following persons were present: 

Marianne Pope

Armin Birkholtz

Donna Gaffin

Arnie Hetzel

Patty Orban

Mario Conte

Mark Soppi

Pat Selvagio

Also Present were:


Jennifer Donatelli

Absent were: 

Lee Wayne


Roger Orban
III. Approval of minutes from last meeting  - Bob Reed indicated that the previous months minutes were approved.
IV. Treasurer’s report  - Patty Orbin - presented the budget & financials. The association needs bids for snow removal and should have a contract in place by October 31.
V. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review – Plans for lot #24 have been approved.

b. Communications – Donna Gaffin indicated that there is a $20 minimum charge to update the web site.

1. A motion was made and passed to post minutes every other month, or as updates are accumulated, rather than every month.
2. Directory is ready for distribution. Included with distribution will be updates on front entry way and ponds.
c. Landscape – Arnie Hetzel 

1. Lot owners charged for mowing are disputing charges. 

2. Bids for front entry way are in and committee will meet next week to make recommendation via email.

3. Additional bids for signs are due.

d. Roads
1. Quotes for snow removal are being collected.

2. Joe Connelley will replace street light bulbs that are out.
e. Ponds
1. Bids for electric were reviewed. A motion to select Rehm Electric was made and carried. Their bid was $3178 for both the middle and North ponds.
2. A motion to select Marine Biochemists to install aerators this year was made and carried. Jennifer Donatelli will attempt to negotiate a discount prior to commitment.

VI. New Business
a. Roger Orban submitted information regarding proxy voting by members.

b. Discussion was heard in regards to replacing Lee Wayne as a director. He will miss next meeting and will be eligible for replacement.

c. Jennifer Donatelli was nominated and elected as the interim replacement director.  
d. Mario Conte will chair the Architectural Review committee.

e. Pat Selvagio submitted information from a property management company that charges $500/month. Further investigation will be pursued.  

VII. Adjournment – Marianne Pope adjourned the meeting at 9:20.

VII. Minutes submitted by:  Bob Reed

